From: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers. Hatcher. VP@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Tuesday, 12 July 2022 2:08 PM **To:** Shue Yin Lo <shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au>

Cc: AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards—Children's Services Award 2010 and Educational

Services (Teachers) Award 2020 (Matters AM2018/18; AM2018/20)

OFFICIAL

Dear Ms Lo,

The Vice President advises that while a strict reading of the direction would mean submissions should be confined to the provisional view in [18], parties may also make submissions as to the quantum of the allowance if they wish.

Edrea Venal Associate to Vice President Hatcher



T (02) 9308 1812

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This email was sent from Gadigal Country.

From: Shue Yin Lo <<u>shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au</u>>

Sent: Tuesday, 12 July 2022 1:44 PM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au >

Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards—Children's Services Award 2010 and Educational

Services (Teachers) Award 2020 (Matters AM2018/18; AM2018/20)

Dear Associate,

4 yearly review of modern awards—Children's Services Award 2010 and Educational Services (Teachers) Award 2020 (Matters AM2018/18; AM2018/20)

We write with reference to the above and further to the Statement dated 17 June 2022 (the 'Statement').

Paragraphs [18] and [19] of the Statement provides:

"[18] In the November 2021 decision, the Full Bench stated that it was "prepared to accept that the role of an Educational Leader is the same under both Awards". It is our provisional view, that the allowance inserted into the Teachers Award by the Full Bench in AM2018/9 should be inserted into the Children's Services Award so that persons undertaking the role of Educational Leader under each award have an equivalent entitlement.

[19] The issue of the translation of the quantum of the allowance is a matter which will need to be determined. Parties are requested to file submissions in relation to the provisional view above by 4:00 pm AEST on 15 July 2022. The matter will then be listed for further mention."

The Fair Work Commission ('FWC') has invited submissions in relation to the provisional view by 4:00pm on 15 July 2022. We seek clarification from the FWC as to whether the submissions due by this Friday are in response to the provisional view at paragraph 18 only and not in relation to the issue of the translation of the quantum of the allowance.

Your sincerely,

Shue Yin Lo | Senior Workplace Relations Consultant Australian Federation of Employers and Industries

Street Address - 99 Bathurst Street Sydney New South Wales 2000 Postal Address - PO Box A233 Sydney South New South Wales 1235

Telephone - 02 9264 2000 Mobile: 0417 909 399 Facsimile - 02 9261 1968

Email - shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au
Internet - www.afei.org.au

This email and any attachments are strictly confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately advise the sender by return email and delete the message from your system.